
           
 

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL 
 

A299 ST NICHOLAS ROUNDABOUT,  

ST NICHOLAS AT WADE 
 

(PROHIBITION OF DRIVING) 
 

TEMPORARY ORDER 2021 

 
To allow essential carriageway resurfacing works to be carried out, 
Kent County Council has made an Order to temporarily prohibit 

through traffic on A299 St Nicholas Roundabout, St Nicholas at Wade, 

in the Thanet area. 
 

Phased overnight closures are planned from Friday 29 October 2021 
for up to 4 weekday nights, from 20:00 hours through until 

approximately 05:00 hours each night. 
 

A299 St Nicholas Roundabout will be closed in phases, to the actual 
extent shown on site at any time. 

 
On 29 October  and 1 November 2021 the northern (coast-bound) half 

of the roundabout will be closed. 
This means there will be no coast-bound access from the A299 Thanet 

Way to A28 to Margate or A299 towards Ramsgate 
The full alternative A299 coast-bound route is via A299 Thanet Way, 

A291 Canterbury Road, Herne Bay Road, Sturry Hill, A28 Island Road, 

Staines Hill, Island Road, A253 Ramsgate Road, Canterbury Road, 
Monkton Roundabout, A299 Canterbury Road West, Hengist Way, 

Canterbury Road West, A256 Haine Road, New Haine Road, Margate 
Road, Ramsgate Road, College Road, Hartsdown Road, George V 

Avenue and A28 Canterbury Road.   
POTTEN STREET will be closed at the junction with the roundabout, 

with a local diversion in place. 
 

On 2 & 3 November 2021, the southern (Canterbury / London-bound) 
half of the roundabout will be closed. 



This means there will be no access from the A28 or A299 from Thanet 
towards Canterbury and London. 

The alternative route is via A28 Canterbury Road, B2052 George V 
Avenue, Hartsdown Road, Tivoli Road, Beatrice Road, Ramsgate Road, 

Margate Road, Haine Road, New Haine Road, A299 Canterbury Road 
West, A253 Sarre, A28 Island Road, Sturry Hill, Herne Bay Road and 

A291 Canterbury Road. 
 

Approach roads will be closed at their junctions with St Nicholas 
Roundabout as and when indicated, with alternative routes signposted 

on site. 
 

The planned dates and duration may change for various reasons, with 
any changes signposted on site and notified locally. 

 

Updated information can be found on www.one.network – [Kent 
County Council Permit GE70571678186].  

 
Simon Jones, Corporate Director, Growth, Environment and Transport  

Kent County Council, County Hall, Maidstone, ME14 1XQ 

 


